



www.pawlettprimaryschool.co.uk

Please check out our class pages on the school website for Heron, Kestrel and Buzzard



TERM 6 - 16th June 2023













Dear All.

It has been wonderful to spend a bit more time at Pawlett over the last two weeks. Our school is looking and feeling fabulous in the sunshine; to see and hear the learning positively beaming from the children is a constant reminder of why we do what we do

Term 6 is always a busy time, year 6 camp, enrichment week, the school fete etc. It is important to remember that every minute of every day is maximised to help support your child learn through our broad and balanced curriculum. If you would like to talk about your child's learning or what support you can be offering at home, or simply stuck for ideas on what do – please get in touch with us, we are more than happy to help.

There has been a letter recently about the changes to the timing of the school day from September – if you haven't seen this, please let us know – we can send it again.

I am arranging a final 'coffee with the head' in the last week of term, I would really love it if you could come along – we can have a natter over a biscuit or two. I want to know what we can do even better next year!

As always, if there is anything you would like to talk to me about, please shout. Thank you all for your continued support.

Emma Barker

YEAR 6 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY

If your child is in year 6 we would love to invite you to our year 6 leavers assembly!



PSHE

In the next few weeks we will be covering the topic "Changing me" in PSHE. This will include conversations about Relationships, Health Education and Sex Education (depending on age and year group). If you would like to find out more about the PSHE programme that we follow, please pop in the school office to make an appointment with Lesley Grant.

ATTENDANCE

Year Group	Attendance	TPLT
1	100.0%	93.7%
2	87.1%	92.4%
3	96.4%	91.6%
4	100.0%	92.1%
5	97.8%	91.4%
6	100.0%	90.4%
Overall	96.0%	92.0%

Outstanding attendance results – well done year 1, year 4 and year 6!

SUN SUN SUN!

A gentle reminder that whilst the sun is out and the temperatures soaring, please make sure your child is coming into school with sun cream applied, sun hat and a water bottle. If your child is also suffering with hay fever, any medication or relief (such as face wipes or barrier balm cream) can be left in the school office to be administered throughout the day when needed.





SUMMER FETE

The PTFA are busy organising this year's Summer Fete! If you would like to help out in anyway or would like to hold a stall, please pop into the school office or call the number below.



DATES FOR THE DIARY

June

21st – 23rd – Kilve Court Yr 6 Residential Trip 27th-29th – TKASA transition days

July

Sunday 2nd – PTFA Summer Fete Tuesday 4th – Tulip Photography, individual and class photos 17th – 21st – Enrichment week

TERM DATES

Term 6 Monday 5th June – Friday 21st July

READING CAFÉ

Reading Café will be at 3pm on the dates below:

Wednesday 21st June, Thursday 29th June, Friday 7th July, Monday 10th July and Tuesday 18th July

SAFEGUARDING

If you have any Safeguarding concerns or just need to speak to a member of Staff confidentially you can book an appointment with our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Emma Barker or our Deputy Safeguarding Leads, Lesley Grant or Sally Jeffries. Please get in touch with the school office to arrange this.







TKASA TRANSITION

If your year 6 child is attending TKASA transition days on the 27th, 28th and 29th of June, they will be provided with lunch on the 27th but will need to take a packed lunch with them on 28th and 29th.



HOT CHOC FRIDAY

It's that day of the week that we celebrate our superstars of the week!

Our fabulous Hot Choc Friday recipients this week are Freddie, Owen, Elliott and Brooke!



Our brilliant Learning Champions this week are Edith, Lola, Poppy and Beth!



Well done everyone!

ECO COMMITTEE

Not only do we have our Eco Committee, we now also have an Eco Ambassadors after school club! We've been completing lots of activities that will go towards our Eco Schools Silver award!

SCHOOL ENERGY

This time of year gives us lots of opportunities to save on energy because we do not need to be using the heating and lighting appliances. Natural sunlight is filling our indoor areas with light.

This week some of our Eco Committee members have been carrying out spot checks on energy use and have felt very positive about the outcome. We found that all staff and pupils are becoming far more aware of what 'saving energy use' means and all heating was switched off, lights were not switched on where they didn't need to be and laptops and whiteboards were switched off when not in use.



SCHOOL GROUNDS

We have been making the most of our outdoor areas in the glorious sunshine as well as in our shady areas of paradise.

From Forest School to launching rockets, our school grounds have seen it all...



To ensure that the school grounds are kept clean and tidy so that we can use them for all learning and in all-weather we look after our school grounds by -

- Having termly visits from our Grounds Team.
- Joined the scheme Plastic Free Schools and received some litter picking essentials so that we can keep our grounds litter free.
- Growing plants and flowers that will be inviting to pollinators.

SCHOOL WASTE

We don't have much to share on school waste at the moment but wanted to share some refreshing smoothie ideas with you – great for using up fruit and vegetables (saving them from the waste!) and super cooling and refreshing in the heat.

Simple Summer Smoothie

1 banana
Handful of strawberries, blueberries and other
berries that need using up
4 ice cudes
Dash of orange juice
Dessert spoon of Vanilla yogurt
½ teaspoon of honey

Summer Strawberry Green Surprise

Handful of strawberries
Handful of spinach
1 small Avocado
2 small oranges, juiced plus ½ tsp finely
grated zest
Dessert spoon of yogurt

Put them all in the blender and bon appetite!

